Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
a) Following the Care Act coming into force, do you now make it a contractual condition that your homecare providers pay their care workers for their travel time?
Leicester City Council has a framework agreement that was tendered for in 2013 and came into effect in October 2013, prior to the Care Act coming into force. A review of the framework is currently underway and the inclusion of a contractual condition requiring homecare providers pay their care workers for their travel time is being considered.

b) Please list the steps that your council has taken to ensure that your service providers are paying care workers at least the National Minimum Wage now that the Care Act has come into force. 
The Council has also uprated fees in April of each year, taking into account increases in staffing costs (such as the implementation of the national living wage). 

c) Does your council commission homecare visits of 15 minutes (or less)?

Since October 2014, LCC Policy has been that no new 15 minute calls will be commissioned, unless 2 carers are needed to hoist a service user or where help is offered to walk people to the dining hall in Extra Care schemes.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

